
 

 

 

                                                                                                                 Monday 7th June 2021 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

YEAR 11 MASS OF TRANSITION 
 
The school would like to thank students for all their hard work. The Mass of Transition will be held at 
2pm on Friday 18th June 2021. Parents and carers are most welcome to attend but must notify us in 
advance to ensure we are Covid secure. Year 11 will have their own assembly after the Mass which will 
be restricted to the Year Group only. 
 
Book Return 
 
During the course of Year 11 your child will have been issued with a number of textbooks. On Friday 
18th June 2021 there will be an opportunity for those books to be handed back to the relevant Heads of 
Department. Students should arrive at 12pm and place the books in the designated classrooms. This will 
be supervised. 
 
These books are expensive to purchase and failing to return them prevents other children further down 
the school from receiving the same educational opportunities as your child. Results could be withheld 
until all books are returned. Staff will take registers and students should inform us of any books that 
have been lost. 
 
I would like to thank you for your support during your child’s career at Cardinal Pole Catholic School. I 
wish them every success on GCSE results day (Thursday 12th August 2021). Despite the disruption caused 
by the pandemic, they have in the main been a credit to you all. I hope each and every one reaches 
their true potential and is granted the success and happiness they deserve. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
  

 
 
Mr O’Donoghue 
Acting Deputy Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  


